MINUTES OF P.A.V.R.C. MEETING

5th. August  2004

MEETING OPENED:  7.30pm
WELCOME TO VISITORS / GUESTS:  Stan Dawes, Wilmington – a new member tonight; has a 1967 Mercedes 250S
MINUTES OF PREVIOUS MEETING: John Moss, seconded Glen Hitch as true record.
BUSINESS ARISING FROM MINUTES:  Nil
CORRESPONDENCE OUT:   Nil
CORRESPONDENCE IN:  
Usual Magazines, Letter from Wilmington Agricultural and Horticultural Society re Show on 19th September.
BUSINESS ARISING FROM CORRESPONDENCE:

Unable to discuss the Wilmington Show as their letter was left with other records, but have requested cars for display and for parade on oval at lunch time, September 19th. – Drivers free admission, passengers paid. This request will be discussed at the next meeting.
TREASURERS REPORT:

BBQ Morris Club -   $484.00

Expenses for BBQ -  $437.00

Profit                         $  46.70

Awaiting an account for rental of Patio Heater $70.00
Account Balance $ 2413.28

Fixed deposit $2000.00
Accepted John Moss, seconded Peter Gerblich

CLUB CAPTAINS REPORT:

· Red Rock run went well; had an enjoyable day, even the weather did not stop everyone from enjoying themselves. 
· 15th August Mystery Run Leave from Clubrooms at 10 am,; Refer to minutes of July Meeting for details

· BBQ Morris Club – Morris members were very happy with the event; enjoyed the soup (some wanted the “secret” recipe) BBQ and salad and Potato Bake for main course and Apple/Apricot slice for dessert. From the charge of $10/ head, the Morris club received $2 per person and we got $3.
HISTORIC REGISTRARS REPORT:

GENERAL BUSINESS:

· September 12th – Fundraiser Event - Sean Holden of the P.A. Social Vision Unit, wants to hold a BBQ at the Clubrooms after the event on the Foreshore, and has invited members from Saltbush Motor Cycle Club and Ulysses Motorcycle Club. There will be 17 members with the Fundraiser group.
· Patio Gas Heater - $218.00; $299 with cover. We hired one for use at the Morris club BBQ and it made the whole event pleasant. It is a financial saving for the club to purchase one, as it is $70 to hire per time and we would cover the cost after 3 events.  Club members decided to buy one without the cover after discussion - Safety issues. 
· BBQ bought by Mozzie last year after club delegated him to purchase one if he came across a suitable one. Mark asked the club to reimburse Mozzie the cost $70.00. The BBQ needs a new hose on the regulator. Mark will fix it.
· Geoff Loller had his wheel trims fixed in Adelaide by Special Vehicle Projects (Rudi Jaud) (the metal work was excellent!) Cost $150 per trim.
· Thanks to Geoff for laminating the Holden Chart.
· Hennie and Clive Foster extended their thanks to the Club Members for the Sympathy Card sent on the death of their son.                .
RAFFLE DRAWN BY:    Stan Dawes and won by 
MEETING CLOSED:      Meeting close at 8.15pm
